PUBLIC NOTICE

NOTIFICATION OF INTENTION TO CONSIDER TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURES

Waipa District Council will consider an application to close the following roads to ordinary
vehicular traffic:

» Stokes Road - belween Maungatautari Road and Head Road
¢ Head Road - between Stokes Road and Maungatautari Road

between 9.00am and 5.00pm on Sunday, 12 March 2023 for the Hamilton Car Club’s Head &
Stokes Roads Bent Sprint 2023.

The application will be considered under the Tenth Schedule of the Local Government Act 1974,
Arrangements will be made for access by emergency vehicles during the closure, if required.

Any objections to the proposal must be lodged with Waipa District Council, in writing, to
events@waipadc.govt.nz, before 4.00pm on Friday, 27 January 2023. Please include the nature of
the objection and the grounds for it. See the Privacy Statement on the Council’s website for further
information.

For more information, please contact Waipa District Council on 0800 924 723. m

Garry Dyet waipa

CHIEF EXECUTIVE DISTRICT COUNCIL

/




